Minutes
WID Committee – October 13, 2011
3:00 pm
University Union, Chicago Room

Present: Debra Allwardt, Neil Baird, Jane Brown, Joel Gruver, Magdelyn Helwig, Kristine Kelly, Ellie
Kieltyka , Richard Ness

Absent: Rebekah Buchanan, Michael Lukkarinen, Cecil Tarrant

The meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. by Chair Kelly. Minutes from September 8, 2011 meeting were approved.

Kelly reported the WID/BGS statement for adding to syllabi approved by the Faculty Senate is in the President’s office awaiting final approval. The WID catalog description developed by Baird and Helwig with a few revisions by the committee will be sent to Faculty Senate for approval.

Kelly reported contacting or meeting with the following department chairs and/or WID instructors regarding identified WID issues:

	Dietetics, Fashion Merchandising, and Hospitality – met with Chair and WID faculty – They were under the impression there was no longer a WID requirement but will work to immediately remedy this.
	Kinesiology – contacted
	Math – Kelly will meet with next week
	Curriculum & Instruction – talked with Chair and faculty regarding issues
	Agriculture – e-mailed with Chair and informed of issues; response was that they are being addressed
	Women’s Studies – met with Chair; some misunderstanding of requirements; will be resolved
	LEJA – contacted; no response
	Sociology, Anthropology – met with department, informed of issues
	RPTA – contacted; no response
	Foreign Language – met with Chair and WID instructor; they indicated a need for a GA
position in the Writing Center to assist with writing in French and Spanish

There was some discussion of how to follow up on those departments responding that “it’s being
handled”.  Suggestion was made to require submission of syllabi from all WID courses again and to stress that this committee has to report to the Faculty Senate.

Review of WID overenrollment chart revealed Kinesiology, LEJA, and Chemistry have overenrollment this semester. Kelly will check with Chair of Music regarding WID class that has been overenrolled in two consecutive spring semesters.

Baird reported contacting Jeremy Merritt of web services regarding WID website updating.  This is on the list to be done Fall 2011. It was decided not to pursue a WID link on the CITR webpage until updating has been completed.

Helwig reported e-mailing all WID instructors about the WID presentations through CITR.  She is planning to e-mail all WID instructors again in late November regarding guidelines for WID courses.

Kelly sent e-mail links to a few examples of online journals to committee members.  Further discussion was tabled until committee members have reviewed these.  Allwardt reported that Phyllis Self of the library will attend the November meeting and Rick Hardy of the Honors College will send a representative to that meeting to discuss the possibility of a WID interdisciplinary journal. The possibility of grant funding will be discussed then, also.

Topics of a reception for WID instructors and WID alumni survey were tabled until next meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 4:00 p.m.  Next meeting:  Thursday, November 10, 2011, 3:00 p.m., Chicago Room

Respectfully submitted,
Jane Brown, WID Secretary 2011-2012
